Monday Musings

June 4, 2018

- 1. Donna Lee Loflin Pep Rally
- 2. U.S. Presidential Scholar Program Candidate
- 3. North Asheboro Middle School Students
- 4. Donna Lee Loflin Banquet of Excellence Photos
- 5. ESL Teacher Meetings
- 6. Class of 2018 Scholarships and Grants Total
- 7. June 8th Early Release/Graduation Reminder
- 8. Retirement Breakfast SAVE the Date —
- 9. One Piece of the Puzzle Autism Workshop
- 10. CPR Class Offered in June
- 11. Professional Development Offerings
- 12. Boys and Girls Club Closing Dates

U.S. Presidential Scholar Program Candidate

During the first semester of the school year, Asheboro High School nominated one senior who had achieved high academic success while overcoming obstacles to represent the district at the state level competition for the U.S. Presidential Scholars Program. The NC Department of Public Instruction submitted the names of 20 nominees to advance to the national level competition phase. Asheboro City Schools senior, Tommy Huynh, was selected as one of those students. Tommy Huynh was one of over 4,500 candidates out of nearly 3.6 million seniors across the nation to be selected, after which up to 161 were chosen as U.S. Presidential Scholars. Congratulations to Tommy for being selected as a U.S. Presidential Scholar candidate.

Donna Lee Loflin Pep Rally

On May 29^{th} the staff and students at Donna Lee Loflin held an exciting EOG pep rally to cheer on the 3^{rd} , 4^{th} , and 5^{th} grade students. The K -2^{nd} graders proudly displayed the posters they had made with positive words of encouragement. Each grade level was introduced and entered the auditorium with their own inspiring song as the younger students cheered. Several teachers performed an entertaining skit demonstrating test-taking strategies. The pep rally concluded with an original dance to the song "Champions" choreographed and led by Ms. Parry and her fabulous 4^{th} graders.





North Asheboro Middle School Students

Over the weekend North Asheboro Middle School's Jr. Beta Club students completed a service project at Charles W. McCrary and NAMS 8th graders enjoyed their 8th grade social at The Exchange.







Donna Lee Loflin Banquet of Excellence Photos







ESL Teacher Meetings

The high school ESL teachers conducted presentations that covered plenty of good information about high school that North and South Asheboro Middle School parents might otherwise miss due to language barriers. It meant so much for parents to be able to ask questions and hear important information about their children's future in their native languages.





Class of 2018 Scholarships and Grants Total

Congratulations to the Class of 2018 for earning over 7 million dollars this year in scholarships and grants! Many thanks go out to all their teachers and support people over the years!

June 8th Early Release/Graduation Reminder

June 8th will be the last day for students. Elementary schools will be dismissed at 11:30 a.m. and secondary schools at 12:30 p.m. Graduation will be at Asheboro High School at 7:00 p.m.

Retirement Breakfast – SAVE the DATE –

Save the date for the annual Retirement Breakfast that will be held on June 11th. Breakfast will be served at 7:30 a.m. and the program will start at 8 a.m.

One Piece of the Puzzle Autism Workshop

One Piece of the Puzzle is an Autism workshop available to ACS staff. The workshop will be available on June 11, 2018 from 11:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. at the Randolph Community College Auditorium. Contact Annette McLeod to register.

CPR Class Offered in June

If you would like to renew or obtain your CPR certification, you are in luck! The ACS nurses will be providing a class on Tuesday, June 12th in the Professional Development Center from 8:30 a.m. - 12:30 p.m. The cost is \$5. If you are interested, please contact your school's nurse to register.

Professional Development Offerings

Looking for professional development opportunities? Be sure to check out the link <u>here</u>. This link is located on the ACS website under Staff and Professional Development Opportunities.

Boys and Girls Club Closing Dates

The Central Boys and Girls Club will be closed from June 4-8 as they prepare to transition for summer programming.

